
 
 

City Attorney's Communication #2023-404 
February 6, 2023 

 
 
TO:  Christopher R. Schlageter, CGC, Project Manager  
 
FROM: Mark E. Berman, City Attorney 
 
RE: Resolution – Change Order No. 1 with Emerald Construction Corporation 
 
 
As requested in your memorandum dated February 1, 2023, Engineering Department 
Memorandum No. 23-04, I have prepared and attached the following captioned resolution: 
 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE 
CITY OF POMPANO BEACH, FLORIDA, APPROVING 
AND AUTHORIZING THE PROPER CITY OFFICIALS TO 
EXECUTE CHANGE ORDER NO. 1 IN THE AMOUNT OF 
$794,336.00 PURSUANT TO THE AGREEMENT BETWEEN 
THE CITY OF POMPANO BEACH AND EMERALD 
CONSTRUCTION CORPORATION FOR THE WATER 
TREATMENT PLANT HURRICANE HARDENING; 
PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE. 

 
The attached signature pages should be attached to the Change Order prior to presenting the 
resolution to the City Commission. 
 
Please feel free to contact my office if we may be of further assistance. 
 
 
 
       /s/       
      MARK E. BERMAN 
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